Minutes from Walden Woods
Village Council Meeting

November 15, 2011

Present:

Susan Atwater, Joe Sikora

Call to Order:

Joe called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.
Approval of Minutes:
The minutes from the October Meeting were approved.

Financial Report:

Joe indicated that overall we are on target to the budgeted amounts and in a healthy reserve position.  We have not received any invoices for the October snow storm clean up from Russo.  Payment for this will come out of reserves.
Old Business:

The budget for 2012 was discussed and the current draft for the Village has the monthly fee being reduced by $30.  This has not been finalized yet.  There is one more budget meeting that will be held to finalize it.  It was mentioned that the reserve amount will be increased by $10,000 to $40,000.  The reserve study will be updated in 2012 and that will give us a better idea of how much we need to be reserving to meet our future capital expenditures for roads, driveways, etc.
Duplex unit homeowners insurance is now optional.  The attorney has recommended that every one take out their own policy so they will have more control.

The Village board will be losing one member for next year so anyone interested in running should notify Elite.
New Business:
The Standards Committee will be requested to look into standards around the installation of generators.  Before installing one an AAI should be submitted for approval.
October Storm Cleanup – The tree vendor was called the day after the storm by Elite however, we are still waiting for work to begin.

Homeowner’s Forum
Gail reported damage to her stone wall from the plows.  She was requested to call Elite to report this.

503 Hawthorne has a very large pine on the side of the house that they request be removed.  This will be looked at with the tree maintenance that is planned for 2012.  There is also a dying tree in the front yard that should be removed.  On the back of the house there is a large bush that is obscuring a window that should be removed.

12 Astor has a tree in the fenced in area that broke and is leaning over the fence.  It was mentioned that this is the homeowner’s responsibility to have this removed.

Next Meeting
There will not be a December Village Meeting.  Call Elite with any urgent issues. 
Next meeting will be Tuesday, January 16th at 7:00pm.
Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 7:43pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan Atwater
